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(Meeting convenes at 7:15 p.m.)

(Compliance with the Open Public

Meetings Act is noted.)

MR, SCHRUMPF:

MmR. DAHLBOM:

Here,.

Here

MR. TISCHENDORF: Here,.

MR. BRENNAN:

THE CHAIRMAN:

Here

Once again I

remind everyone that this meeting is a special

meeting and it's a continuance and will be confined

to the issue at hand and no other business is to

appear before the Board of Adjustment. I think we

have two things that we should clear up possibly at

the outset?

Two points come to mind before we

start. I think we are perhaps running intoc a rather

tight schedule now and we should establish it or reesf

it so that we finish in time.

But in connection with

that, have we received any extension, Mr. Sagotsky?

into September.

MR. SAGOTSKY:

Yes, one extension

I don‘t have the Order befdre me but

it's the date of the September meeting the 19th? An

Order*Extendlné Decision Date to September 19th, 1980

has been signed by Judge McGann as follows:

It appearing

to the Court that an

-

—f

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.

ab



°

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

23

24

25

kg: e 4

PR

4
Order has been entered in the above matter ordering
the Detendant Zoning Board of Adjustment of the
Township of Colts Neck to render a decision on or
before Aughst 22, 1980; and, o

It further appearing that saidk
Zoning Board of Adjustment of the Township of Colts
Neck is in need of extension to render a decision
thereon to the date of September 19th, 1980.

It is, therefore, on this 18th
day of July, 1980,’0&DERED that the time for written
decision to be rendered by the said Zoning’Board of .
Adjustment of the Township of Colts Neck is herein
extendéd to September 19th, 1980, provided, however,
that the public evidential hearings shall have been
concluded by August 21'1980 as originally ordered.

| | So that if thef are not finished -
this is the end of the Order. Signed, Honorable
Judge Patrick J. McGann, Jr..

This is an aside to the4Board.
1t we _are not finished by August 21, 1980, we shall
have to meet the situation then as it arises.

THE CHAIRMAN: August 22, right?

MR. SAGOTSKY: August 21 is the
date.

MR. BRENNAN: If Mr. Frizell can

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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‘finish tonight except for that engineering testimony,

talk faster, we'll get done on time. , !
e | THE CHAIRMAN: Now we try to
bring things into focus. The Planning Board has
scheduled a witnes; to appear at the next’meeting,
which is July 29th; also July 31 and August 7th. Hhow
does that fit {nTQith you possibly cQIZlgajng?
| MR. FRIZELL: I probably would
have been in a position to finish tonight as
scheduled, except tor the fact the School Board asked
to present their witness. I have one more witness 47
after this ahd that's the engineer who's simpl§ going
to talk about the plans and provide the information
that Mr. Fessler requested at the last meeting, which
1 was going to address. |
THE CHAIRMAN: That's for tonight?
MR. FRIZELL: No. ‘fTonight we
haﬁe Mr. Radway back, Mr. Krakow from Abbington-Ney
——— J—

for the environmental and Mr. Orgo will be here later,

e

I'm only bringing him back for the convenience of the

other parties. So I'm basically in line,. I can

which I don't think will take lbng.
THE CHAIRMAN: Does that seem
suitable, Mr. Marks, to the Planning Board? That one

witness would eat into your time on the 29th.

STATYE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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MK. MARKS: Iuwould prefer to
reverse that. I woulud like to get my witness on ]
because my witness is going on vacation and conclude
with his testimony; ana, then Mr., Frizell can put on
whoever he has.

MR, BRENNAN: I think it would be
kind of logical if the Applicant completed his case
before other parties came in to addréss -

—
MR. FESSLER: With due respect to

the Board, but the Applicant has already eaten into

almost two-thirds of the time, almost. The Board 1is

—

-— ¥

[
obligated to hear all parties, We need five meetings

-

to present our witnesses and from the 29th on, I
think we've got to have first call. And we‘'ve got to
find an evening in there for the Board of Education,

too. 1 think it's possible we can share a couple of

&

those. We're not sure our witness will take the
whole time. I think I suggest you get one more

meeting in there. The 5th, the 12th and 19th we had

s "
scheduled; in case we needed it, we had hoped to work
p—

étnit with the Board of Education; we could complete
..-—--"“"‘"MW.‘

......

two of our witnesses in just half in an evening. Now

R

we have the right to start the 29th, the first

m—

witness each evening; and, five tunning. We have

witnesses we want to bring in. We surely --

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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MR. BRENNAN: If you assume that
the-Board provides sufficient time for your witnesses;
say by going after 11 o'clock or something like that
on the night ot the next meeting,'wéuld you disagree
then? Because I would like to wrap up Mr., Frizell's
representation or his rgpresentation of Mr. Brunelli's
case.

MR. FESSLER: With all due
respect, but you know we have a witness scheduled ftor

the 29th and that's when the one is going on vacation|

an

Mr. Queale. We've got to get him in. We
respeétfully request at this late date we ought to

get that time.

MR, BRENNAN: Supposing we commit

to stay beyond the 11 o'‘clock curtew to make certain

MR, FESSLER§ Everybody gets a
little edgy at tha£ time. We're not sure we get a
fair hearing atter 11 o'clock.

- MR. HERMAN: Mr. Chairman, if I

can- have a word?

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Herman?

MR. HERMAN; The Applicant was
good enough to accord us a short time at the
beginniné tonight to put on one witness who has a

problem with a vacation schedule. That is not our

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.



<
-

8]

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

only witness, wWe will have at least one other and
possibly two. And I noted that mr. Frizell indicated
he is bringing Mr. Orgo back just for our convenience
I would like to éoint out for ﬁhe reéord that our
conveilience Qas best suited by examining Mr. 0Orgo
when he was here. It was the Applicant who asked if
we could}téke him at another time. Wwe also had the
séme problem with the Applicant's architect. I1f you
recall at the 1ast meeting I Qas cross—examining him
and was asked by the Applicant if we could do that at
another time because he had other witness.

. Before you make a decisién with
regard to what Mr. Fessler said, I respectfully
submit that we will have at leasﬁ one, maybe two
other witnesées; and, we would like to hear Mr. Orgo
and the architect again., Maybe the way we éould
resolve =-- gquite frankly, with ﬁhe exception of the
witness I have here tonight, I am not concerned about
what order my witness come in I am concerned,
obviously, about having them heard. And maybe if the
Applicant would»consent»tonight. to the extent that
it's necessary, for an extension of time that would
certainly satisfy me and we could even defiﬁe what
that extension of time is.

MR, MARKS: I have a third"

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

ls

19

20

22

23

24

25

suggestion. If we could all agree to waive
c;gss-examination}till the very end and then bring
back everybody who needs to be cross-examined,
everYone can get their direct testimogy 1nkin a
logical, cohesive manner; and, I think that would
move things along much quicker.

MR, FR;ZBLL: ‘'How long could you
expect Mr. Queale to be?

MR. MARKS: Two hours.

MR.‘FRIZELL: All right. There's
plenty of time on the 29th. We'll have Mr. Queale or
Mr. Kovacs. What's the big deal? Let's go.

| THE CHAIRMAN: Let‘s plan then,
you'll have Mr. Queale here on the 29th Qnd your =--
hopefully, you feel, your last witness and get them
allbin on the 29th., And we'll work from that point
on. we may have even have to extend meetings beyond
the curfew toward the end, despite frayed nerves.

= MR. SAGOTSKY: Who does Mr.
Frizell want the 29th?

MR. FESSLER: The Sth, 12th and
19th would make second meetings in those weeks, if we
havé to use it,

MR, DAHLBOM: what night?

MR. FESSLER: The 5th of August.

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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In those three weeks of August we had scheduled only

one meeting per week. fThere could be meetings |

scheduled, a second meeting per week, in any one of
those weeks, it necessary is all I‘m saying.

So it iooks if we could get Mr.

Queale then and first get his testimony in and if we

could finish Mr. Frizell's witness on the 29th and it

— —

MPurens / :
we can mesh our witnesses in on thes 31lst, for example

we think we could. we agreed half the time could

mesh them in"ﬁT:; the Board of Education, the time we

get, to the 7th or 1l4th. We may have to schedule one

,_"// s

more meetiﬁg.

MR. SAGOTSKY: That sounds
teasible.

THE CHAIRMAN: That sounds like:

synergism personified. I1 think we make it.

{

Mr. Frizell? ' -
MR. FRIZELL: Thank you, Mr.
Schrumpf. -
- I already supplied the missing
page ten of Judge Lane's transcript. .At the time we
submitted that Decision and Order, I also had |
intended to élsoisubply coplies of the Appellate

vivision Order. 1It's one line long, but nevertheless

could we mark it please, Mr. Sagotsky? And also the

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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Consolidated Water Cempany. It's a Motion for Stay

11

Order tor a Stay whicn is filed October 23, '79 by

the Appellate Division and the Appellate Division
Order dated February 28, 1980. |

| wK. SAGOTSKY: I have it A-44 --
A-45 for identitication is Orgo versus Township qf
Colts Neck, indicates that a Judgment is affirmed
substantially tor the reasons stated in Judge Laﬁe's

oral opinion obeuly 3rd. That would also be A-45,

So marked. And A-46 would be Orgo Farms, et cetera,

e oy .

versus Township'of Colts Neck and Monmouth

N s [

Pending Appeal for a reasonable time thereafter. And|

it's marked: Granted, Appellant's Motion for Stay

Pending Appeal, The appeal is accelerated on the -

Court's own Motion; indicates Appelladt's briet to be

filed on or before September 10, '79; Respondent's.

brief before January 2, 1980. And it gives other

dates for the reply brief, Oral argument was -\P\

scheduled for February 13; 1980, Hackensack; and,
mentions other data concerning the brief.

I'm addressing this to Mr.

Frizell: I assume all that has been done on the

briefs, Mr. ¥Frizell?
MR. FRIZELL: That case is over.

That Stay predates the Appellate Division Decision by

[ |

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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tive mohths in February of '80.

e 7 (whereupon the opinion of Judge
Lane is marked A-45 tor identification and the
Appellant's Motion tor Stay Pending Appeal is marked
A-46 for Identification.)

MR. FRIZELL: Beyond that, I
would point out for the record there is no Stay of
Judgé Lane's Order or the Appellate Division Decision

currently in effect.
T e MR. SAGOTSKY: Will you repeat
that? No Stay of Judge Lane's Order or the Appellate
Division -~
MR. FRIZELL: That's correct,
currently in eftect. A-46 is a Stay -- was a stay of
Judge~Lane's Order pendiE;iEEEj:;gzglf
. MR, SAGOTSKY: Would you want to
follow through on that? |
| MR. FRIZELL: The appeal was
decided Ih February of 1980, Rule =-- don't hold me to

this -- 211.3 says that an Appellate Division

decision is not automatically stayed.

‘,.-’-A-"‘t
pe— el - st

MR. SAGOTSKY: I would like to
have the roll called again.
MR. SCHRUMPF: Here,

MR, DAHLBOM: Here.

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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;:~i; -~ MR. TISCHENDORF: Here. |
e  LH'¢i e MR, BRENNAN: Here.
{
\ %wr/ﬂ MR. NIEMANN: Here.
MR, SAGOTSKY: Will you repeat
that Appellate Rule 211.3?
MR, FRIZELL: I believe that's
correct. It's under --
MR. SAGOTSKY: Subject to further
MR. FRIZELL: Under, "Orders"”.
MR. SAGOTSKY: Says an Appellate

—— e e e

Division Decision is not stayed?

- ‘MR, FRIZELL: An Appellate

Division Decision is not stayed by a filing of a

i T

Petition for Certification. An Appellate Division

decision can only be stayed by a Motioﬁﬂmade to stay

—

that decision. The Motion -- a Motion was made and
granted to stay Judge Lane's order pending a decision
ot the case by the Appellate Division. "After the

Appellaté Division decided the case, there\yg;§<no

stays Qiderod or granted. In fact, it says that a

Nt

———

party has to move within ten days of the Appellate
Division decision in order to obtain a Stay. And
Motion was not made or granted.

Generally, let me say, that there

was some concern about the fact that there is a

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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14
Petition for Certification, which has not been

granted or denied. We would volunteer to the Board

that the granting of a variance, we would represent, |
-

T i

would be'subject to the Supreke Court not overturning

e

e

the Mount Laurel decision, not overturning the

——— . it = B

S

substance of Judge Lane's decision, so that the

i et . —

Township could not be caught.in a situation where a
variance were g:ant;é and then the decision were
overturgsé;’ And‘we simply voiunteer that. 17That, if L‘K
in fact, the decision, the substance of the decision,
were overturned -~ by that what I mean is, the
decision} the 1mp1ementétion of the decision, there
might be new language. They may make some comment on
the decision. But the substance of the decision that

this Township has an obligation to provide a variety

and choice of housing, it that decision were

B

oyertu;ped_—f if, for instance; tﬁe Supreﬁe Coﬁrt
telt that Colts Nec;kﬁadﬂso‘obligation, we would make
the gr;ngiﬁg of a variance here subject to\that
determination. o

e
: MR. SAGOTSKY: In my brief on the

before'Judge McGann, based upon your, the Applicant's,
appeal from the decision of this Board not to have

the hearing; and, based on the resoclution from which

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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you took an appeal, I raised the question before

Judge McGann and in my brief that this hearing was
premature; that first there shodld be a decision on

whether or not there will be a new ordinance or not.

In other words, whether or not the appeal will be

— -

granted or not with reference to the effectiveness of

\\._./ o T
the zoning ordinance. And 1 argued that what may

happen if, after all»these hearings, what may happen
if the Supreme Court did uphold nur éécision and also
if they didn't, AnJ‘EJEQI”EEESnn indicated that
depeng;ng on what happened, an amendment might hayve
to be made by your Applicant, Mr. Frizell. ©So that
if there is an ordinance, that a proper amendment --
that is, if the ordinance werhave that you have
appealed from, if it’'s upheld, or rather, it it's not
upheld, there would have to be some amendments done
on your part to comply with the decision of the upper
court. And that, in effect, I believe is in line
with what - you're saying.

- , MR, FRIZELL: I don't think so,

Mr. Sagotsky. I don't think that's gquite accurate.

e

What i‘vo said is, that if the Supreme Court were to

overturn the substance of the finding that this

e R
Township has an obligation to provide for a variety

~and cho1ce of housing, that we did make the grant of

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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this variance subject to that. That {s to say, we

understand, we have assumed, that that decision will

be upheld and we still assume it. And we're willing

~ e

to basically rely on that, We're confident that it
will be upheld, the substance of that decision. And
that'é really all I'm saying. The fact that a
Township could chan;:i;izoning ordinance in the midst
of an applicat199 and then require that kind of
change to the‘application itself, I don't think
that's appropriate and I don't think it's even
required. The ordinance =-- _ t

MR, SAGOTSKY: The issue may

arise,. SuppoSe there is a new ordinance passed as a

result of the Supreme Court decision, o
|

MR. FRIZELL: That's =-- I think
that would be irrelevant in my view

MR, SAGOTSKY: Well, that was
when the Court took the position thaﬁ you might have
to aménd your application. 1If there is such -- if
thore,be such a new ordinance, it may not be relevant
to the position you are now taking.

MR. FRIZELL: The way 1
understood it and I don't want to try to second guess
what Judge Lane's thinking was’-f and I'm not sure

whether he was in chambers or on the bench when he

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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made that comment -- it I could«interpret‘what'l
thought he meant was, it the Township were to zone
this propertykfor a variety and éhoice of housing, no;
variance would berrequired; and/or only some minor
variances may be -~ be required, although the
application itself would stqy the same, The
discussion ot the application would change and our
argument wouldvbe quite different. And that's ny
understanding of 1t.M~But we can leave that for
another day. 1I've éimply represented to the Board
that I'm willing‘-- we're willing to have any
resolution in this case subject'to a Supreme Court
affirmance of the substance of that, of the lower
court decision which we would expect, hopefully, this
Fall.

There were tonOther things one
is that in connection with the discussion that we had
at the end of the last meeting, Mr. Fessler commented

that £he Board should know whagwggnerally what

standards apply to the application in terms of street

-
-

widths, et cetera. Mr. Kovacs will try to provide
that for us at the next meeting, a list of those
standards that we feel apply to the application.

uw_fw
The last matter I want to bring -1

MR. SAGOTSKY: May I interrupt

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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you on the street widths, please? 7That late
discussion was held amongst all after the testimony
was finished. I believe something was said to you
about the street widths that you were oftered were
different from the street widths a; required by the
ordinanc«¢. I think you said, and correct me if I'm
wrong, that the street widths that you are offering

in your plans are the ones that you wish to prevail.

////

,J:
Am I --

MR. FRIZELL: Of course, yes.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Even though they
differ from the present street width of the ordinance?

\ . 7

MR. FRIZELL: That's correct.

MR, SAGOTSKY: I wanted to verify
my recollection of that.

MR. FRIZELL: The last point,
before I call Mr. Radway, was that the chairman made
a reference to the fact that there was some
reluctance on the part of some witnesses or the
Applicant to answer questions or provide information.
I would volunteer to the Board that it you have any
specific questions which are relevant to the
consideration'of the issues here, we want to know

what they are and we will do everything within our

power to answer them. Our principlé here has been

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23

24

25

because they didn't have any experience in that field,

one of providing as much information as possible. I
tﬁiﬁk few will disagree that we've provided plenty ot%
information and if necessary we'll be happy to
provide more. ' .
THE CHAIRMAN: That's very fair.
And since it was attributed to me, that is a point in
fact. I did say that. And I will now state for the
record that the appatenéireason'that we did not get
some answers is that none of the witnesses could
refer to a specitic PUD that they had béen involved

with or had any past experience from which they could

draw, Thetefore, they really couldn't answer it |

t

Bt VPR

I can't fault them for that.

MR, FRIZELL: You missed the
first meeting that Mr. Rahenkamp testified that he
and his office}designed 20, And of course you were
here when the builders testified that they have been.
involved in PUD's, themselves. As I said, we'll bgf

/

glad to answer any questions about this case that

this Board has.

el

SCOTT O RADWATZY, a witness called on
behalf of the Applicant, having been duly sworn

according to law, testified as follows:

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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. ThHE WITNESS: Scott O, Radway.

Business address is 1717 Spring Garden Street,

Pniladelphia, Pennsylvania.

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MK. FRIZELL.

7 s ’
/
5

Q. Mr. Radway, in your prior testimony you

had not reached that report which was entitled, "Schoo¢l

Considerations*., In your analysis, Mr. Radway, of

school considerations, what concerns did you address?

—

A, First concern was the likely effect ;f the
amount ot the school children that would>come out of
the pfoposed development and what that might do to
the enrollments of the six, seven years of the
development, The second concern was the -- weli, as
part of that first concern was, would the total
enrollment within the school system, if it is within

the capacity of the schools at present and then

‘beyond that is, what would be the things that we

could identify, what might be some operating
conditions that might be changed or some things that
might occur because there might be a different
balance in the age of the school children in the

likelihood that the school children might be a

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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younger age. So we looked at the financial
conditions of the School Board, to a degreé, to
determine what costs might be affected.

Qe And how many, approximaﬁély, school
children did you estimate wouid come out of this
development and into the Colts Neck Township school
system?

A, Reterring to the report -- I'm not sure what

item it was —-VColts Neck Village School

Considerations, which I think everybody has a copy of.
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that at the end of this school year there was 
approximately 1,190 students and that next Fall there
would be about 1,120 students, a drop of about 69, 70
students, And that since 1973, 1974, your enrollment
has been declining from a high of about 1,500. The

number of new students per yeat that we project as

56 students a year, 58 students a year, just about
— # — ‘

equals the numbgfﬂof students per year that have been
lost on an average over the last several years. So
that from lookin; at these numbers, we think that
there's likely to be, within total numbers, sort 6f g‘
replacement between what's being lost in the present
market and what would be generated from the Colts
Neck Village proposal.

Q. But based on that analysis, what did you

conclude concernihg the'financial'impact on the’/

e
4

schooi system of the Colts Neck Village development
as analyzed?

A,< Okay. Well, our consideration was reported in
here, is we think is that even though there might be‘
a replabement of students, there would be some
differences within the financial considerations.
Students would be coming from a new section of the

town. They would be going to schools distributed in
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three different sites so there would be some busing
costs that might be additional over the busing costs
now, just because of the different location of the
development within the community, That the present
trend withjn the school system -« and this can be
seen on the last page of this report which is an
enrollment projection entitled on the left-hand side
of the page if you téke a look is the general trend
since 1973 -- you see the 8th grade, 7th grade, 6th
gréde figures as being -- say, for example, 1974 in
the 8th grade, is 199. And the next year} in 1975,
171. But the incoming amount ofbkindergarten
students is substantially different. So that you are
seeing some differences in the amount of enrollment
at different ends of the school teaching cycle. So
there's likely to be some differencés within the
school system.

Now, we're not obviously the
master planners for the school aﬁd we haven't got the
extensive background that you and the Schoél Board
have of the philosophy of the school. But those
types of changes will probably have some effect on
the operation. And we think that there will be
increased costs. §So what Qe did is try to identify

what those costs might be. We think it's possible
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that that would be around $100,000. So on page two

R et

T

of the report, where we've indicated possible *
increase of 5100,000.

We've also shown what the school
revenue would be from property taxes based on
different average vaiues of thé homes. And that's
provided for comparative purposes to see whether or
not the difference in‘students might pay their way or
whether they might be a defiéit or they might be a
surplus. When you get into the budget, there are a
variety of things to consider, which might be state
aid and student enrollment number, So these numbers
are off once you work it through‘the entire school

program. They're not the actual last word. But for

. S —

our purposes, I think it demonstrates there would be
an increase in school costs and $100,000 is pretty
reasonable from the information that we can identify.

And that with a high value home the average value is

$90,000 ~-- it would certainly be able to carry its

4
own. weight, If it's down to $50,000, it's pretty
close to a break gven'polnt. o

///w“QT”“Ji That is the to say the $100,000 would be

ébsorbed by the taxes generated from the development,

ya
’

part of the development? 'm0 .-~

A. The residential part of the development would

%
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really pay its own way or break even,

. Qe Did you attempf, based on the concerns
that were expressed earlier concerning the accuracy
of the Aumbers generated by the‘CentetfforvUrban
Policy Research, did you try to figure out, Mr.
Radwéy, roughly -- and I know that isn't contained in
your report because you did rely on the Center's
figures -~ but did you roughly try to figure out if
those numbers were way off; and, 1f the numbers of
school children generated by this development, even
say the small unit tbwnhouseé, were the same as those

currently being generated per unit by the large four

and five bedroom houses in Colts Neck? -
A. Yeah. we've looked at two or three different
set of comparative numbers to provide low ranges and
high ranges. Three points of teferenée th&t we've
made. The current -- from the School Board --

information, the current number of K to 8 students

per residence would be six-tenths, 0.606. And that's

been declining and that's contained in information
given from them to us. And --
THE CHAIRMAN: That's given by
the Center for Urban Policy?
| THE WITNESS: The School Boardf

That reflects the Colts'Neck specific situation.

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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"Fhat's 0.606 or six-tenths of a student per existing
home. As I pointed out before, th;t's a pretty high
number, What's indicated one of‘thé other tables
here is, for example, in Chesterfield Township, 0.7.
That's indicated on here, representing the total
number of children per home, both elementéry. Or put
in a different way, it's the K through 12 full cycle.
And that's split about half and half between K to 8
~and 8 to 12. So that our experience, it's 0.606 per
home that currentiy exists within Colts Neck is
"rea’lly on the high side of students per home within a
K to 8 cycle; perfectly understandable, the type of
housing, large homes, larger families.
The number, for comparison

purposes, that the Colts Neck Village proposal works
out to be is abdut.-- it's 0.29, if I can read this,

0.293 or roughly three-tenths of a student perkhouse.

So our projec;ion reprééents student per'household
grades of abproximately half of what is existing say
.as of this spring in Colts Neck.

BY MR. FRIZELL:

Q. And that's across the board, including

-~
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.home or single family home, we used a 0.7 factor. So
in a larger home, we used a larger factor. The
average comes down -- the point df doing that is just
to show you we were something approximately half the
number of students that you presently have., So for a
high side estimate what I did do is I took the number
of sgudents per home you have now and applied that to
the entire number of homes within the Colts Neck |
Villagé proposal. If you do that =-- aﬁd I can
bprobably Xerox off a copy of this sheet that I‘'ve got
these numbers on and leave it for you =-- but 1if you
use what I've done -- one more thing before that.
The rate has been dropping and making it reflect what
might be the situation in 1982, if you carry:the
enrollments which are declining, and a small increase
in the number of hpusing forward for two more years,
So I've used a figure less than the 0.6'6 for this
estimate. I used a figure of 0.527 or 0.53. Using
that --

. | THE CHAIRMAN: May I interrupt

you? Do you mind, Mr. Frizell?

MR, FRIZELL: Yeah, so long as
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The current trend you indicated,
I notice in your report on page three, you said in
thhe absence ot substantial hew residential
development’in-Colts Neck, it is very probable that
the enrollments will continue to drop. That is an
assumption. Did you make any effort to find out 5ust
how many new units have been planned for and already
approved in Colts Neck to:see what we would have in
the next two years beforekyou made that estimate?

- THE WITNESS: I've got the

building permits.issued through 1972.

MR. SAGOTSKY:k Can you|start off
with yes or no and then develop it, if you wish?

MR, FRIZELL: <The approvals also
on line?

THE CHAIRMAN: The approvals on
line.

MR. FRIZELL: Or an\estimaté
based on what happened in the paSt?

S THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah, did‘he check

the approvals on line?

MR. FRIZELL: On the assumption
that those approvals would be built and occupied.
THE WITNESS: The answer is yes,

I've gotten some information, although it may not be
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complete, about the approvals that have been granted.

And I have considered that with a reasonable amount
ot-:scepticism because over the last 10 years, the
number of building permits issued within the'Township
have not equaled the number of homes that have been
bqilt. In fact, they run at some reduced rate. So,
therefore, it's not at least, not probable to
cdnclude that all the proposed plans will be built,.
I don't have that information with me. And I've
gotten it from state reports from which your
officials report it to.' So that's the info:mation I
have. ©So then again I can provide it} I don't have
it with me tonight, |

THE CHAIRMAN: 1 assume that the
Planning Board would probably bring that anyway. So,
fine.
BY MR. FRIZELL:

Q. So that you looked at it but you
discounted it in favor of a projection which was
based on actual history?

A, We look at it. WwWe felt that past differences
made it questidnable to hypothesize all ot that to
the future.

Q. So what -- in terms of applying the

current number of students per household in Colts
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|

|
Neck to the Colts Neck Village development, what !
etfect on the school capacity, et cetera, did you E
discover?
Al Applying those factors what we generated was --
and since it's about two times the rate we used ot
the first estimate, we estimated about two times -
is these children, about 100 per year over the next
five years rather than 55 to 60 per year. Again,
going back to the continuation pretty much of the
existing situation that 100 per year against the 60
or so average loss per year obviously shows an
increase about 40 per year. Projected over the next
five years, that increase of 40 per year would bring
enrollment of the school at the end of the
development éeriod of Colts Neck Village to
apptokimately 1,475 students. The 1,475 students is
25 to 30 students less than was the peak enrcllment
baék in 1974 and 1975.

. MR. DAHLBOM: Excuse me. Was
that 1985? 1Is that what you said? What year was
that tied to? |

THE WITNESS: 'Thaﬁ would be_——
the way the schedule ié set up, that would be 1986.

But at 1986 enrollment would then stay -- 1,475 would

equal about what the high was in 1974 and 1975, also.
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And I was going to say again that assumption is that

the.-current -- or that the, you know, that the
curtent children per household figure, which‘is, we
believe, to be high, would be carried out to its
maximum,

MR, DAHLBOM: You are assuming
then that the capacity of the school is there to take
care ot the 1,475 students because we took care of
them before?

THE WITNESS: Not necessarily.
When I talked to Dr. Unger and the information providFd
sincé that time, there have been some éhanges and
some space utiiized for different situations. And
there is consideration of different school facilities
S0 there are some things there were no; being
provided, The School Board are really able to
probably ptovide'answerg, and they should. They
should clearly be the ones to provide the answers.

BY MR, FRIZELL:

= Qe So what’you are saying is, .that the
total number of school enrollment in the Colts Neck
system would be what it was five years ago; but, you
are not completely sure of the present status {f thg

capital structure could handle it based on possible

changing of usage of school facilities, et cetera?
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Qe Now, 1f the -~ specutatively, for a
second -- it there were substantial munbers of
approvals and actuél building permits and buildings
built in Colts Neck undef the current zoning and
under the current subdivisions, I take it, that it
they exceeded and you gave everything its worst case
situation, I take it that there might be some strain
on the financial or the capital structure of the
sChool system -- not on the financial aspect of it,
because as I understand your analysis, a $50,000
house begins to break even over the cost of the

development?

A. | Right,., Did I perceive that rightly, what wouldl

be the strain on the capital facilities?

Q. Yes. I wish I thought of that,
A, I would certainly suggest that if the building A
if Colts Neck village is approved énd built and based
on this type of a time’schedule, which is fairly
quiek and that if other developments within the
Township that's ;alked about all comes to fruitian
and that that development has homes that are three,
four and five bedroom size and provides a higher
number of children than will be provided here, yes,

the capital facilities will be tested. And the
/__'__/- T————
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students and the people in the community will

probably want to enter into discussions that they
have had periodically'on whether the facilities are
large enough or in the right locations or some of the
other things. Frﬁm what we've been told, there is a‘
variety of discussion on these points, even as
enrollment is declining there have been discussions
yeah I think it's really fair to say that there would
be likely a discussion about replacing facilities.

MR. SAGOTSKY: You're building up
a big record. If there's any way =--

MR. FRIZELL: We're just about
finished.

Q. | But thé projections and in fact that are
you anaiyzed -- based on your analysis of the figures
and using‘the Center for Urban Polidy figures for the
number of school children, et cetera, you came to the
conclusion that the current school capital structure
has the capacity to handle the proposed development?
A. __ Yes., It's holding that many students now and
it should continue to’hoid that many students. As I
said, I think it's about a replacement number. So
that total number should stay the same. The
decisions as‘to whether that's satistactory or that

the cost of operating one school building against
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another are a little different kind of
differentiation,

e Q. I'm finished with the school questions,
Mr. Radway. I did have one more set of questions and
that is, there was some concern at the last meeting
expressed about the requirement, the possible
requirement, that a municipality which exceeds a
certain population limit would have to have -

MR. BRENNAN: Excuse me, I have
one question on the school. In coming up to your.
stabilized pupil level of 1,475, did you assume
additional building. in Colts Neck oﬁtside of Colts
Neck Village? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes. We've assymed

that the building in Colts Neck -- and this even more

to this'answer -=- what's been approved and what's
going =~ we've assumed that the approximately 30 dr
so building permits for single family homes that have
been built on éverage over the last seven or eight
years will continue through the eighties. So we're
not saying nothing else is goingktq happen in Colts
Neck. We're assuming that that level of building is
the baseline andrthat level is goinq'to continue.
Even with that level of/development,'thekenrollment

is dropping. I guess that's specifically more to the
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question tnét you asked. We've consideréd that 25 to
SV”unigs as a given. So all ot our numbers, all of
our decisions, are in addition to the likely effects
of those 25 units plus what's going on in the existing
housing today.

I haven't assumed in here that
Colts Neck Village would preclude any other
development in the community. There is a market‘for
the type of house that's being built here. People
who want it are still going to be interested in being
here. And Colts Neck Village is in a different
market and probably should héve a marginal, at best,
relationship to that development. It's just two
different kinds of ﬁnings. |
| THE CHAIRMAN: 1The only reason I
think Mr. Btennan or myself Asked that question, I
think just in the present history, there have been
approval of say treble the number that you estimate
to be started in the immediate future., And I thought
maybe you weren't aware of that Qhen you made your
estimate.

THE WITNESS: I'll tell you why
we don't -- not why we discount it completely -- but
why we have great less tendency, is that we provide

consulting planning services for communities in New
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. Jersey and other states. And we've been pretty

active with using computer proérams to analyze
budgets and school enrollment. And we've developed
programs that do account for a éommitted capacity or
a committed number of housing units to be built., And
without exception, those committed units are never
what's actually‘built, never hits those committed
units. Usually it never hits them in total. And we
never hit~them in timing. We look at it and
appreciate it and we try to consider the local
situation that's likely to effect it and make a
judgment. So that's why you =-- say you know 100 have
been approved at the price range, And if you are
talking about subdivision lots, a subdivision, a
person may have every intention of building 28 of

them in a year. And he may tell you that because

~that's what he wants his approvals for. But with

vqty. very rare exceptions, does that 28, though he
tells you he wants to get it built like he says it
wiii be. S0 we back down a little bit on taking that
as gospel.
BY MR, FRIZELL:

Q. Did you findAthat!s the most reliable
indicator, what's happened in the immediate past?

A, I would say no to that. I mean, projecting the
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future based on what happened in the past, it's a

gé%ﬁ~place to ‘start. But it's not -- and why I say

that, I think if the School Board unit plan projections

that we put in here -- and they were done in 1977 --

they were the trends of the early seventies, based on;

numbers going out the top end. And we see the trend
going in the other direction. 1In fact, the trends
were changing when they were looking at it. So they
may have erréd on one}side. We think we have a

little more information. 1If we're going to err,

we're not goinag, to make a bigger mistake. That's why

I say no, you don't project the future on the past;
Q. 1 was going to go to the question that

et it Y

was raised in your earlie;*testimony about the

i

maximum populdETGﬁ”leVéfwdzvthe community at which
theybhave to begin to have a police force. Did you
do any figures on that point?

A. Yes, we have. And I've goﬁ something else to
submit to the Board. It summarizes basically the
fﬁtormation that I referred to verbally. I said
someone else did some figures. vThis is the
recounting of that from our records.

Q. Could you just summarize that for the
Board? |

A. w% talked to a wide variety people, all

i
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responsible; Mr. Bellochio, the Police Administration
Services Bureau. Nobody within the state government,
at least, seems to be aware of any»state law or any
edict that's currently in effect that has to do =--
state the maximum or minimum population within which
the town;hibho; municipality of any form has to provide

v o o

police services. Governor Cahill, that's in here, at

—

one time issued a press release. Somebody may have

remembered or been referring to. But as far as we

e

know, it has never gone into effect. Brick Township,

as we've indicated, was pointed out to us as a
township thaziﬁad a popu1a£ion40f in excess of 20,000
that d4id not have a police force, Essentially it
says if you want a 24*Aou;“:'day, seven day a week
service that y;u;d be in the neighborhood in a five
man fot@e.} And then there's costs which run out to

perhaps $100,000.

There's nothing that says you have to have

there force there's nothing that says you don't have

”

te have it. Again, it appears, from everything that

we can find out, to be a local decision. /{j?/

We've gotten -- have a copy of a report, which
I don't want to leave because it's on loan to us, but
should be available. It's called, “Crime '78 in New

Jersey, Uniform Crime Report”. 1It's the whole wide

- STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC,
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range of statistics about police torces. It's got

all-the municipalities within the state. We, by

looking at this, tound in 1978 four communities the

size ot Colts Neck or larger which did not have

police forces -~- three, in addition to Colts Neck.

Two of those have since that time established police

forces., And we've, over the last three weeks, not

actually been able to get in touch with the poiice

departments and we suspect they still don't have

police force.

a

THE CHAIRMAN: Were they rural

communities, rural-residential communities the ones

that didn't have a police force?

THE WITNESS: Pretty similar in

characteristics. The classification of

rural-residential and suburban and other things in

here are pretty accurately allowed to make those

comparisons. And, yes, they were similar to Colts

Neck

=" , THE CHAIRMAN: I see., Was one

them Howell Township -- they had State Police till

s

quite recently -~ which is adjacent,
THE WITNESS: Yeah; 1 think
that's the one we haven't gotten ahold of yet,

4»-/7

perhaps.

of
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North Hanover Township have a

townwhip of 10,000, five man force, East Hanover,

17,000, ten man force. South Hamilton Tow;ship,

9,500 and they are the ones we can't contact. And

they didn't havé a police force.

e

THE CHAIRMAN: And they dsed the
State Police? | |

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR, DAHLBOM§ Which counties are
tney‘in?

THE ﬁlTNESS: All Burlington
County. Howell Township indicates that in 1978, that
nhad a police force, population of 28,000, considered
suburban~-rural and it does have a police force in

1978 =~

in 1977.

THE CHAIRMAN: pid Mr. Senville

them if they had any ruling on this?
THE WITNESS: Yes. They suggest =
he did. That's not in here.

THE CHAIRMAN: I saw no reference

THE WITNESS: We talked -- he

talked to the people at this police station and they

didn't indicate -~ they indicated to us that there

1

H

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.



10

1l

12

13

14

15

l6

17
18
19
20

21

Radway - direct 41
have been no discussions with them within the last --
within the last about two years.about Colts Neck
establishing a police force. Also the statement -- I
guess their primary comments as far as we got, was
that they‘don't like to do local police work; and,
then they don't do it as efficiently as lcoal police
can, by virtue of the mandate they havé to take care
of the state land and highways and things like that,

But they said if the local community doesn't provide

“a ‘police force, they have no way to order it, It's a

local decisi?n. And if the local communities rely on
the State Pbiice for protection, they'll give them
the best protection they can, pretty much, We
couldn't find anybody to discuss policy with us.

THE CHAIRMAN: 1 wé;_particularly
interes;ed in tné cut off point of population, I
thought there was a figure.

THE WITNESS: I'm sure that if
the Township went and talked to them, they would
express probably comments.to the Township that they
didn't éxpgess to us. And I'm sure they would like
to have all townships provide police protection ',“
within the township. I shouldn't say that. Thét‘s

speculative. They did indicate they felt the

townships probably are better at taking care of their
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e : MK. DAHLBOM: Is this going to pe!
put- in fér identification? |

MR. FRIZELL: Yeah

MR. SAGOTSKY: A-47, memorandum
to Colts Neck job file C,618 from Wayne Senville,
Esq., dated July 3, 1980; subject, need for and costs
of providihg_local police services. Marked A-47 for
identification.

(Whereupon a document dated
7/3/780 is marked A-47 for identification.)

MR. SAGOTSKY: Municipal budget
is offered for identification, A-48, 7/24/86. The
sheet is entitled -- A-48 consists of two sheets
entitled 1980 Local Municipal Budget, Local Budget of
the Township of Colts Neck.

(Whereupon the municipal budget
is marked A-48 for identification.)

THE WITNESS:‘ See, the Township
budget is only provided because it was part of the
discussion before and 1 had only one copy at that
time;

MR. FRIZELL: I'm finished.

THE WITNESS: I have a copy of

the memo that identifies somebody from the State

STATEFSHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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Police, if you would like that‘name -

R MR. SAGOTSKY: Yeah, I would like
the "hame.

THE WITNESS: Okay. It's

Sergeant Frank Masterson, ‘
MR. FRIZELL: what's his title?

THE WITNESS: wéll, he's a
sergeant., |

MR. FRIZELL: wWith what part of
the State Police?

THE WITNESS: He's in the
planning unit of the police headquarters in Trenton.

| THE CHAIRMAN: Is there going to

be some discuééion on the budget?

MR. FRIZELL: No. It was

'previously discussed. We have nothing further of Mr.

Radway.

THE CHAIRMAN: Without prolonging
it too much, were any of these projected figures on
scheol enroliment tied in with the enrollment
increase they experienced in the closest PUD that I'm
aware of, in Twin Rivers?

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure how
you mean tied in.

THE CHAIRMAN: That's in place.

QN
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It's a PUD that is in place and has an experience
that can be drawn upon. How did their enrollment
ceme out as estimated and in actuality?

PHE WITNESS: I can't give any
specific answer about -=- I don't have any idea of

what might have been estimated at the beginning of

those projects. I have not looked at those documents,

MR, FRIZELL: No , Respond
directly to that, Mr. Radway. 4I'm not sure {if you

are personally aware of it but the Center for Urban

Policy Resea:ch, do you know whether or not thelir
volumes and their reports include an analysis of Twin
Rivers? |
THE WITNESS: I would have to .
look.
MR. FRIZELL: That could be
disclosed by a simple look at the reference. But I'm
almost certain that it does.
MR. SAGOTSKY: This witness?
- © THE WITNESS: I would have to
look at the data.
| MR. SAGOTSKY: Xou did not
personally investigate Twin Rivers, the PUD of‘Twin
Rivers? I don't mean to get you into a long |

discussion. You daid or you didn't?
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THE WITNESS: I have in our
office a data sheet that was developed by other
planners.

MR. SAGOTSKY: My guestion was,
did you make that investigation?

THE WITNESS: No, no. I did not
make that investigation.

THE CHAIRMAN: You don't have any
idea how many units that involved?

| THE WITNESS: I1 did not =-- I have

a data sheet which indicates those things. They fall
all within the general range of students per
household that we were projecting. I didn't --

THE CHAIRMAN: Why did they build
a $chbol 1if the enrollment increase was going to be
minimal? They did build a school,‘didn'ﬁ they?

MR. SAGOTSKY: 1 think so.

THE CHAIRMAN: It must have been

gquite an enrollment and I'm wondering why they did

and why we don't estimate for that here. I think

————

that's a fair question,
THE WITNESS: I think the general

situation within which the development is being

placed is really the answer. I wasn't involved with

that community. I wasn't involved with the political
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discussions at that time, which obviously get

discussed. What we're talkiné about here; within
this situétion, is that we don't think from our point
of view that the total numbers indigate the need for
new capital facilities based on total numbers. But
from what has been told me by different people in the
community, certainly there is some level of
dissatisfaction with the present buildings and what

they can and can't accommodate. So it might be a

— -

very good choice within the community to buiié.a new
school bui;ding and this being the impetus for it in
some manner to get things that are desired but that
are currently not in place. That wouldn't be
happening directly as a result of the new students,
the new students generated from any of the other
kinds of developments. That belongs to the broadgr
picture of what the community might like.

MR, FRIZELL: If I‘told you, Mr.

Radway, that the Twin Rivers PUD was approved in the

early 1970's, could you tell us about what projected

3

enrollments looked like in those days in terms of ;

school children? wWere they lower or higher?
MR. SAGOTSKY: Mr. Chairman, in

the interests of shall we say the hour and what has

to go on, 1I'd object to that questions as perhaps not
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being ‘exactly relevant. I think you had your answer.
THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah,

MR. SAGOTSKY: That's with all

—

due respect to you, Mr. Frizell. __—

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

MK, TISCHENDORF: I would 1like to
question the school data a bit more. i'm referring
to the last two pages of your report., Were these
calculations ddne by you, Mr. Radway?

THE WITNESS: No, they weren'£g;

MR. TISCHENDORF: Are you |
familiar with how they were done? Are you.familiar
with the lexis diagrams?

THE WITNESS: Reasonably familiar
yes. |

MR. TISCHENDORF: And do you
consider this last‘page to be one?

THE WITNESS: Well, the
terminology I would use is, cohort survival analysis.

. MR, TISCHENDORF: The last pages
of whatever -- eight, the last page of the report
entitled, “Colts Neck Village School Considerations*

MR. DAHLBOM: "A=26,

MR. TISCHENDORF: -- the live

births are fact, is that correct, from our own data

SJTATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.




10

11

12

13

14

15

le

17

18

19

<0

21

Radway - direct 4¢

here in Colts wneck? <to 33 live births occurred in

- Colts Neck in '77, that being five years prior to

19822

Tk wITNESS: You are on the last
page?

MKk, TISCHENDORF: ‘here you say
live birtns tive years previous?

ThE WITNESS: NO, nho.
Thirty-three pirths in 1977. 7That's a matter of fact
I nelieve; You are reading the 1982 number,

- MR, TISCHENDORF: That says in
1977 there were 33 children born, I'm just trying to
understand. Are tho;e Colts Neck live births?

THE WITNESS: This information
was proviaed to me by the séhool. And from the look
ot the intormation and discussions f had, I would say
that there, you Know} that's what's been provided by
the, I would assume, by the County Health Department,

MR. FRIZELL: Not talking about
the-source of the intormation, Mr. Tischendort's
question is, is that supposed to represent an actual
figure?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

MR., TISCHENDORF: So when we

begin with 1983, we're talking about possibly 1%78.

4
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But in any sense, starting in 1983, tnat‘nirths five
years.-past 1is eSsentially a matter ot assunmption,
isn't- it reasonable?

Thit WITNESS: Right,
hypothesiziny what would have happened next year.

MK. TISCHENDORE Now, I see
discrepancies vetween kindergarten in the last two
pages, Not large ones; bput I'm again interested in
your source. And I guess you'll tell me it's the
school's figures?

THE WITNESS: Yeah. I reproduced
them exactly as I get them.

Mé. TISCHENDORF: The secdnd last
page says 1971 kindergarten, 134. I'm sorry. 7That's
the last page. And the second last page says 138,
And that Kkind of carries doﬁn, that the kindergarten
figures aren't guite consistent, |

THE WITNESS: The school
representatives can answer it more specifically, but
you nhave a variety of points of counting population
within the school when you are talking about making
projections. You have what's commonly referred to as
"into-September count“ or *“fourth-¥riday count". To
take the specific population of thé school, things at

the peginning ot the school year, if the numbers are
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within tour to tive it would be from their general
consideration to be considered real,

e Mie TISUCHEWDOKE: Now, in ﬁhe top
panel ot che 1ast.page, we have a lot ot average
survival ratios. And I would say that is simply
ratios of nuwmbers tnat =--

THE WITNESS: It's just
calculation ot the Jdate that they exist one year to
the next.

Mhes TISCHENDORF: Average
survived, 1.06, 1.03, 1.07, on out to 0.98 is some
average of students that survive Kkindergarten and
réach grade 1 over cohort groups numbering about 10
years., Is that true?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

Mk, TISCHENDORE: Now, the projec
at the pottowm of the page were generated, were to
apply those numbers at mid-page essentially saying
survival ratios is only a funétion of grade. ‘There
have been -~ there will be 1.06 as many children in
tirst grade as tﬁere were in kindergarten,
irrespective of what year of projection we're talkiny
about. Would you know if that was the way they were
done?

ToE WITNESS: ¥rom looking at the

Li
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ngmbers,,l assune -- 1t looks like that, how it's
carried out,

MKe TISCHENDOREFE: Let me2
represent that 1 would say that's the way they were
done. Now, that would say projecting school
enrollments depends on an assumption that survival
ratio is merely a matter ot how manyrtirst graders

are there after kindergerten and how many 8th graders

are there atter 7th grade, And to make your projecti?ns

you've used that data, I think.

THE WITNESS: We've -- yes. What
we've used in our analysis is that this projection
tor 1978, for the period of 1978, which is now
veritied by fact in some of these, starting from
Fall, 1980 on we've used these as the general guiae
to tne trend which is continuation ot loss of
students; wnich reflects the fact there is aging
within the population and there's not a large amount
cf new -- but we've used this base of information to
look--and say that against this genetal decline ot the
that the School Board thinks will happen in the
absence of Colts Neck village, that with the addition
of Colts Neck village, we, you know, we think we'll
balance out the losses.

MR, TISCHENDLORVF: I would think
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conditions, ve economic cycles and things like that,

THE NITNESS: what you've tried ¢~

S

to reduce here is'a statistical number that measures
everything else that you are talking about.
Obviously, children aren't born at the second grade
ievel. So it someone comes into sécond grade level,
it's the result ot in-migrations rather than
out-migrations. It a child goes to a private school
or an autistic cnild or something. So between the
kKindergarten and first grade, ;hat ratio, in ract,
does reflect all of these trends and, you know, the
numbefs. where they jump up here really liigh is
probably =--

Mixe TISCHENDORE: 1 think I would
have to represent that the bottom page of this page
was gotten that way. 1 would like to ask you, it
that is considered an acceptable way to project 1t
you would accept my representation that this was how
this was done? Is that acceptable?

THE WITNESS: Well, I think
that's how it's done. DLr. Unger can obviously aqswer
specitically. 1Tnere's =-- just to point out one ot
the reasons why there is no good solid methodology

and why people come and the projected something i3

L
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.always wrong =-- 1 hope I'm not wrong by the same

degfee. And 1've sean some ditterent thinjs that .
. ) ‘//

-

‘they haven't seen. but to try and map how many

students that, you know, are in the school system;
measure how ituch new development is going to occur;
try and measure the type o£ house that it is; make
some estimates of new students from in-migration; add
those new students trom in-migration to those that
mightkfall out with this other type of analysis; and,
what I‘'ve said -; and I think wnat this table reflect

——— P
is there is a continuation pretty much ot present

trends. So that that's why you used it as a pbase,

It's a continuation ot development as it's occurring.

And we put Colts ==~

MR. TISCHENDORF: But is this
bpottom exercise carried out with Colts Neck Vvillage
in on top?

THE WITNESS: No .

MRe TISCHENDORF: Oh. This is
S¢hool Board ~--

THE WITNESS: 1 wouldn't say the

o —— St s o
e T — e g 8 S

School Board has adopted it, but it was done not by
us . -
MR, TISCHENDLORF: Are you

representing that if we do it with the Colts Neck

b

=}
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Villaye we would get & numper of 1,475 opposite 14857

- ' ThE wl1rTNESS:  nNo. I'm

representing that -- what I'm repiesenting is, tnat
in 1980 Colts meck;Vixlagé is pbuilt, I would estimate
that your total school enrollment for 1Y€ would then

be just aboul what it is today, probably, you know,

20 or 40U, one way or the other.

R i ot

B

MRe BRENNANS Mmuch higher than
today. Yoday's is about 1,118.

Pk WITNESS: Today's is about

- ~
you dadrop say 40 students a year over the course of

l,lig. If, over the course of the next two years,

L,
the next two years, Yyou do that to about‘lao and then
you got to a replacement‘point where the top, at that
time, tfom the gyeneral trend outside of Colts Neck
village are replaced by the specific impact ot Colts
Neck =-- impact of Colts Neck Village, that then you
got a replacement beginning in about two years,
projecting if Colts Neck Village would put kids into
the _school system in about two years, what I'd be
projecting 1is about 1986 that the the school age
population woula be approximately the same as it is

today; maybe down 20, maybe up 20. -

MK, BRENNANG I thought you said
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THE WITHRESS: The 1,400 was if

our

e

estimate ot tne students per household was wrong
by .100 percent, 1n which case you would get an

increase enrollment. I don't think that's tne case.

'l dia that analysis really to provide a worst case

estimate.,

MR, BRENNAN: If your estimate
per househola in Colts wWeck Villaye --

THE WITNESS: If our estimate is
/

Mk, BHRENNAN: Your estimate
within Colts Neck Vvillage?

Ty WITNESS: Colts Neck Village,
rigyhc.

MR. TiSCHENDORF: 1 respect trnis
way ot doing projections, and it‘s‘@ostly looking for
expertise regarding the assumptions that go into it
and maybe some meeting of the minds on what those
assumptions are.

. THE WITNESS: One ﬁhing that's
difticult and one thing that Colts neck in_that
intormaiion is somepody within the school district
who's keeping tabs of live births, looking at it

between the K to 5 group. Most communities that we

- Wwork in, unless they're a large city, really don't
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pave any l1dea what's hLappened. Ana they have just a
horriple time trying to imaginée what's going on. ‘o
Chat extent the 1nformation is substantiallyrbetter.

Mite TISCHENDURY 3 I couldn't tindg
the nuwber 1,475 in your report.‘ Is 1t in here?

M., FRIZELL: We asked mr. Radway
between the two meetings to assume that he was oft by
lU0 percent and then what would happen., 1t was not
part ot his analysis or his report. He considers
that to be an outrageous is assumpﬁion.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other
gquestions from the members ot the board? sSchool
poara have any questions at this time?

MRe HERMAN: Yes, we do, mr.
Chairman,

ThE CHAIRMANW: specitically, now

MK. HERMAN: 0f Mr. Radway, yes.

I'hE CHAIRMAN: kight,

THE CHAIRMANG: These questions
are_being passed by Mr. Herman of the Colts Neck

School Board, attorney.
CRO55 EXAMINATION B8Y MKk, HERMAN:

Q. Mr. Radway, you testified in your
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ppinion the additional cosﬁ to the schoocl system
artsing out of Colts Neck Village, it it should be
approved and built, is approximately $100,000 per

yeér.' Could you tell us dnvwhatmghaf's based?

A, we obtained a copy ot the curren; tiscal year/
operating year budget ftor the School Board and then
looked at that and what we did include was the
pdssibility that these changes may be within the age
groups ‘that the new students would be that the old
students'weren't. ‘that there'é a possivnility that
they might need new teachers because ot the shifts
within the age group. Ihen we looked at the cost of
tour teachers, fringe benefits as they were recoraed
within the budget, insurance, retirement and various
other line item categories that were in there, took
those on -~ Kind of on a prorated basis, looked at
the transportation costs and added transportation
costs on an average pupll cost or prorated basis;
identified such things as library materials,
teachers' supplies and a whole number ot other things
like that that are assumed; and, said those are costs
that are likely to have increases because you are
going to have difterent students in different qradeé
and you are going to have some shitting. We looked

at a whole variety ot other things within the school
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puaget the capital costs anﬁ debt on the current
puildings, said we're not increésing that cost and we
are 'a constant =-- it dozsn't mean that the tax
doesn't share the cost ot it but we're not increasingy
the cost 6t it. So we went througnh the buaget in
that fasnion and estimated there a figure which we
thought actually represented real possibilities fdr
increase in costs was about $100,000.

Ue So that you are saying, that you didn't
figure anything based on capital costs but you did
for teachers and for transportation and for books anu
the 1like?

A, Right. Wekdid not apply a cost to the school
building. oo ~:“W"T-w~«_WWMMHWWNWMMLNM

Q. I dian't notice in‘your report the
preakdown ot how much is to pay for materiéls and how
much tor books, néw much for tranaportation. Is

L
there such data that you've submitted in this report?
A. It hasn't been submitted.
r*kQ. Can you tell us how much is tfor
transportation of that $100,0007?

A. Fitteen thousand dollars of that was estimated

as a probability for transportation adjustment.

Q. And what's that based on? Is that based

on the cost of the buses?
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A, That's based on the transportation cost that

waswwithin the budget, put on an average student.

pasis tor the current students and that average {
; !
applied to the new students. ' ' £33
Q. Is it -- ‘ A

A, We don't nave surticient intormation and I'm
not sure that the School bdard has reviewed the plan
sutficiently to determine whether they need school
buSses . . D S,

Q;k Okay. S50 then the §15,000 for
transpo:tation is your guesstimate on based on what
the deyeloper projects the development --

A, It's an estimate and -~ yeah, it's an estimate.
It's pased on the studénts of Colts Neck Village on
an average basis costing the school as wmuch as the
current students cost on an average basis ana applied
in a straignt tashion to that additional number of
students.,

Q. | Is that pretty mﬁch how you did it for
each ot the various items? In other words, whatever
costs you‘did, books, teachers?

A, The library costs, new book costs, items like
that. And instead of the .School Board spending
$1,000 on new books and that covers 1,200 students --

1,000 divided by 1,200 and tﬁen applied toward 60 new
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students.

Q. So the lcgic was the same to each

separate category?

A. txcept tor salaries, which we did specifically
. \-\-' o
tor new people.
N MK, FRIZELL: Four teachers, you

- -
—

mean? Sl e

THE WITNESS: Yeah, four teachers
BY MKe HERMAN:
Q. Did you figure in any non-teacher

personnel?

A I don't believe so.

Qe Did you ftigure on --
A. we think four teachers may be on the hiyh side,
but --

Qs Did you figure on maintenance items

other than the new acquiéitions that you are talkiny
about? |

A. i we assumed that all the same -- no. All the
same classrooms and all the same pallfields are goiny
to be used by essentiaily all the same students it
not a less total number of students. But we weren't
adding any roows for floors to'bé polished or
anything like that. We assumed maintenaﬁce items to

-

be the same.
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Qe You talked about -- I think you saia it
was 0.606 students per existing home --

Ay right.

Qe -- in tne K through 8 system that exists

now apparently in town, And you talked about your

surveys wnicn I neard you say dealt with Chestertiela

was it?
A. - Yes, Chestertield Township.
Qe Would you tell us what -- where is

Chesterfield Township?

A. In burlington County. It was used =-- and I
mentioned this betore -- it was used because the
planner for the town of Colts Neck is the same tor

the town of Chesterfield. He knows that town. he

can give you good advice on the coé;;:;;ility or good
advice on the diversion BetWeen the two townships.
but why WwWe used it, it's a place we've worked and we
have another planned unit development, actually Sﬂét
been]apprSVEajwfhatnyour planner is tamiliar with we
felt it was a good point to manage up intormation no
make decision. |

Qe - How far is Cnesterfiela i1rom where we're
sitting?

A. Abcut 45 minutes. It's -- the way I go around

it's Exit 7 on the the Turnpike and about tour or
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five miles east of the Yurnpike.
Y Qe Chestertield. I think you said -- it
was -hard to hear -- approximately 0.7 something

chilaren per household?

A, rRight.,
Qe ln K through 127
A. right,
Q. At Chesterfield?
A, kight,
Qo You said about a 50-50U division betwes2n

the K through 8 and 9 through 12; is that correct?

A. Excuse me, the K through 6, I said K through 3
it's K through 6.

| Q. I'm sorry? It's what, K through 6 is 50

percent?

A. Yeah, right, It's apout a 50-50 split,
Q. what would K through 8 be, do you Know?
A, I think I calculated it as 0.4 or v,41. we

didn't make that calculation because the school
districts there had differen; grades. I think we
calculated in Chesterfield =--

Qo Forty-one percent?
A, Four-tenths of a student per home within --
would have been within the K to 8 ages.

Qe From the K to 8 and then 50 percent &

SYTATE SHURTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, InC,




N

1u
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

through 1272

Kadway = cross EX

e ; MKe FRIZELL: No .
Ae-: Four-tentns of a student from K to 8.
MR, FRIZILL: Four and three
MK, nERMAN: Okay.
BY MK, HERMAN:

Q. 50 0.3 students, what other
municipalities did you use other than Chesterfiela?
A, What we've cited here and what we are
portraying, the source is the 1973 Center for Urban

Prolicy Research Report.

Q. If we set aside for the moment their
report?
A. 1978 aata, collected in 1978 in Lumberton which

s e e s o e =

is also a community that Queale and Lynch has worked

et s e T

in. And they can épecitically speak to that data.

Again, that's apéiied in this case specifically
because it relates to townhouse development, two and
three bedroom, same as Tarnstield.

- Q. What was that?
A, Tarnstield, which is in Wwest hanpton qunship,
which is in Burlington County; And that's a new -
that's about a three year old single family
developmaent primarily, split between three and tour

bedroom homes, And what's reflected is that the incci

h 1
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population over that last tnree year period will be
starting in the Fail or *77, *78, all or *'7Y,

N U were there any other commuhities that

you used otner than the survey done by someone else?

A, Tarnstield. The answer to the question is I've

not ciced that intormation. 7That type of data is
. N

used by us to consiéer what the trends afe within the
community.,. In other words, I mean I héven‘t used
that other data or troim other PUD's and other places
that we worked and tried to provide data that your
planner has accesé to, if he didn't generate it
himself. Ana it's generally within the midsection of
New Jersey. what we've cited was only specifically
what we've totaléd.

e 1 think your answer was onliy those three

communities?

A. And Colts wNeck, itselt.
Q. Colts Neck itselt veing the 0.60867?
A."A kight. |
e Qe | There was a guestion asked you betore by

one ot the Board members apout Twin kivers in East
windsor. Did you feel that Lumberton, Cheste;fielu
and Tarnstield would be more reliable than a place as

close by as Twin Rivers?

A. 1 did, yeSa - e
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Yo Are Luwmberton, Chesterfieid ;na

rTarpstiela throughout the entire community similar to

theunits tnat would pe built in Colts weck Village,

as simiiar as would be the case in “win Rivers?

A, About the same.
Q. You think they're about the same?
A, I would characterize them as probably -- the

data and children in coming from the different types
of units as being -- as having similar relationships
to what's proposed.

Qe what portion of the housing in Lumberton
is single tamily as opposed tovsome kind of multiple

dwelling unit PUD?

Ve
A, I don*t have that nuamber., N
Qe How about Chesterfield?

MR; FRIZELL: mr. Herman, 1 don't
want to digress too much. The Lumberton figures, tor
instance, only apply to townhouse dwellings. It's
not a community-wide tigure, The figure in
Chesterfield is only single family howes.

Isn't that correct?

THE WITNESS: Kight,
8Y Mk, HERMAN:

Ue So the 0.7 that yoﬁ.gave us tor

Chestertiela before is only for multiple dwellings;

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, IWC.
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is that what you are saying?
As Single tamilyknomes.
-- Q. ,‘Page tour then ot your report is what
you are reterring to and apparently you den't have
cémplete intormatjon on any of the three towns, troa
single tamily, the townhouse, for the variety ot
bedrooms? what I'm trying to get at, I'm not trying
to say that you did less than a complete job. You
are not referring to data other than what I'm lookiny
at; iskthat correct?

Mk FRIZELL: when you say
referring to data --
Al when I do the report, I'm reterring to wy;"
everythihg that I know for specitic points ot
reference., what I have provided here is specitic
data that you can~verify spgcifically with other
sources other than us,., That establishea tne
parameters within which we made our decisions.
That's to say, in Chestertfiela, single family homes
in a character more like‘what's‘proposed in the
sihgle family homes currently in Colts Neck are like
wha;'s proposed. And in Chesterfield, you have 0.7
of a student over the entire K to 12 period; and, say
four-tenths of a student in the K to 8 ages not as

high a number as currently in Colts nNeck and
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thereto;e in my consideration of that information, I
Kngziof. And wnat gJoes into that statistic 1s more i
re;fésentative and what 1 think is going to be built
and what is proposed than the current Colts Neck
situaction. So that's wnere that>piece ot informatiod
comes from.

Q; Okay. Your -- with Chestertield, your _
survey doesn't reflect the experiencé in townhouses?
A. Right.

Q. I asked it you thought the exparience at
Twin Rivers might be inore closely analogous than what
we would have reason to expect in Coltsvueck Village,

You said no. And yet I believe that most ot the

units in Twin kivers are of a multiple dwelling

nature part of a PUD. It seems to me logical thatkit=\

would be much closer to produce accurate figures tor
Colts Neck Village.

A, The character ot the planned unit development
and the individual segmenﬁs and parts of it is very
imﬁ&rtant. And you can build a planned unit
development and have half million dollar homes in'it.
And I've seen several built like that. And those

certainly woulan't be analogous to two bedroon

townhouses and some 2,000 planned unit developments

.
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with two and three bedroonms. So wien I answer that
question, waat I'm‘sayinq is that, well, I know
whaf's going on in Colts Neck, I think to a pretty
good degree. It's been represented to me fairly and
honestly. And 1 have made some assumptions about
that. I know what's happening within Tarnsfield and
Chestertield, within single family development areas.
I Know the slze of those homes,. price range ot those

homes. And those single families, I would judge,

would be very similar to the single taanily types ot

homes in specitic neighborhood areas of Colts Neck’
village.,

Qe I'm sorry. Let me just clarity
scmething. Did you say that in‘Chesterfield and
Tarnstield tnhe single family uhits are similar to

what part of Colts Neck Village?

A, To the single témily homes. V
Q. Proposed for Colts Neck Village? }
"A.  Right, similar price range, similar market

emphasis, from what we've been told about Colts Neck
village and what we seé there and what we know on
those other projects. what’-—kso what I've done 1is
not picked out any specific planned unit developments
And I tell you the reason that that is done is

because the concept of a planned unit development, it
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Qaries between one developer and another developer;
aﬁgJ certainly varies between what happens in 1980 as
opposed to lY72. So looking at some of the building
that's close by, in wherever good uata for -- that's
not wmanutactured by us == something that you can
independently checked is why it's there.

Q. what you've just done is compare the
single tamily units in Chestertfield and ftTarnsfield to
single tamily units in Colts Neck Village?

A, Yean., |

Q. NO data in Chesterfield and Tarnstielkd
on multi-tamily units? Wwhat -- I wonder what portion
of the units in Colts Neck Village are going to be
single family units?

A, Approximately 100 -- about 175,

MRe SAGOTSKY: One hundred
seventy-five detached?

THE WITNESS: will be single
family homes, patio homes, detached, single family
anq_patio, that are detached for-sale type homes.
BY MR, hﬁRMAN:

~

Q. I'm looking at your page five, Is that
what you are reterring to?
A Right.

. |
Q. And I'm looking one, two, three,four —+.
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brackets down, where it says, "single tamily"?
A, afpatio home, also. |

T You're adding patio homes, also? Okay.
All right. Even 1t we use the patio hoimnes, they have
party walls?
A, 1 don't Know. I woula have to lobkvat the plan

Qe 'Let‘s assume for the moment that we
accept your premise and add the patio homes. And
let's assume the 175 units you are saying. That's
about ten percént, roughly?

A. ‘¥itteen, about.

Qe Okay. About 15 percent of Colts Neck
Viliage. And your basing the projected number of
children to coime out ot Colts Neck Vvillage based on
the similarity éf that 15 percent to Chestertield ana
Tarnsfield?

A. No, that's entirely incorrect, I'm basinyg the
number ot children of 15 percent on the similar type
of house in Chestertftield and “Tarnstield.

- Qe But the houses in Chesterfield and 'Tarns

that you are using are not multi-ftamily?
A, If I could rinish. For tne single family houes

within tne Colts Neck VvVillage planned development
proposal, I'm using what I believe to be comparable

types ot single tfamily homes apout which data is

fielc
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"we've evaluated garden apartments and townhouses to
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available and can be checked. I'm only using it for
those single tamily homes. The other categories on
hhere: == .

MR, FRIZELL: I don't want to
in;errupt you., I think there's a typo here,.
Snouldn't that be three bedrdom, on page five, under
single tamily it says, two bedroom and under that it
said, two pbedroom. Ana that should be three bedrooam.

THE WITNESS: For the portion of

single family homes, we've considered other single -

ramily homes., For the portion of Colts Neck Vvillage

that's proposed to pe garden apartments and townhous=3

come up witn the number of students per unit,.
BY MR. HERMAN:

‘Q- In what community, just in Lumberton?
A, In Lumberton. 'l'he specific data provided 1in
the 1973 CPR report and a variety ot another general
intormation, none of which relates to thé census
stats in family sizes and a whole variety of other
things, which are being used currently by builders
and other peopié in the trade.

Q. That general information that you are

reterring to is the CPR report?

-3
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A. A good chunk ot it.

e Qe gut in regard to multi-family housing
units, I think that what you are saying is Lumberton
is tﬁe only place that you tested for the number of
children?

A.  No. It's the only place I citeé. As I told
the Board last time, we would be willing to cite
suﬁstantially more information’on this. And why I
cited this is becauée the planner for the Yownship
can attést to the numnbers that are hete. And I can
provide thnem with some kind of comment about their
validity. And rather and try to argue oranges and
apples, we're trying to argue oranges and oranges

MK, rRIZELL: Just to clarify,
Mr. herman, I think what Mr._Radway said here 1is,
these are simply points of reterence, 1They are not
the sources tor the dataﬁthat he used. These sinply
are source reterences for the Board bpecause mr.
gueale happens to be very familiar with those
particular deéelopments.

MK, HERMAN: I didh't understand
Mr. Radway to say that, that's why I asked him what
communities he used in his personal surveys., And he
said those-tntee in adaition to the CPR.

MR. FRIZELL: I understood hinm to
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say these are siumply ones if somebody doubts it, they
can eheck against particular deﬁeiopments that mr.
Radway cited. And they're very convenient for ;he
soard becaus: Mr, Queale nhappens to be familiar with
them, Beyond ~- I just want to clarify --
BY MR. HERMAN:

Qo mr. kadway could you tell us what other

intormation you used? I mean, is it capable of being

detined?
A, ’Sure.

Q. And by that, I mean other communities?.
A Yeah, I can provide -- we've got informatign B

trom about three or ftour townships in northern tew
Jersey; Sparta Township for one, where we've been
planners., And we specifically kept track and
discussed a whole variety of methodoiogy that_
provides me with Galioway Township, Hamilton Township
in and around Atiantic City. And we have access to a
whole variéty of information there that is, in many
wqy?; similar to what your School Boérd has;
increased housing units, decrease in entollments,
decrease in family size, And then there specitic
developments in it, All of those things lead us to
the judgment which is up here in the middle of page

four, is that -- that these are the numbers that we
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use to project.

=~ Wow, I said the 0.40 for a two bedroom garden
apartment. It you want to say 0.41, I'll agree
that's now I made the aecision. There is all of this
whoie wealth ot information and at some point,
someoody‘got to put a name on a piece ot paper. 2And
the reterences, we think, it's reasonable because of
this other data that we have around. 1This project
suggests that it's not too high; it's not too low.
It accounts tor the typg of housing and other things,
I could be off by tén percent: I could probably bé&
off by 15 percent betore the -- if the development
doesn't get built tor another ten years. I'm not
going to be oift by 100 percent., That kind ot error
can't happen within the confines ot the housing you
are talking about.

Q. ~when you came up with that number, 0.29,

K through 8 children from Colts Neck Village overall,
single tamily and multi, was it an arithmetic --
A, It's an average of the total number of students
the total number of students. We projected using
individual tactors against individual housing types
and bedroom counts, So that we came up through our
tabuiation with the total number of students. Ana

then I applied the total number ot students to the
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total nuuver of housing, purely mathematically, ana
PUFEely to come up with a numper to compase on an
avérage pasis what's going on in Colts Neck ;oday.}
Ue How many tnree bedroom units will there

——L U i e wt P
be in Colts Neck Village?

——
A, Three bedroom units includes townhouses so that

mMRe FHRIZELL: Page tive, you are
going to add the bottom ;ine --

Q. 1t it*s that, fine,. I'm not going to
ask you to add them up. Are you saying that the
Schedule reflected on page five will be the actual
number of one, two and three bedroom units that the
develober will personally build or was this ==
A. That's the number ot bedroom units that he's
proposing ana are included on all his plans, unless
tile Township alters that in some way or there's sone
other neyotiation or some other discussion after
tonight that will change it, } :

= MKe FRIZELL: You answered the
gquestion,
ThE WITNESS: It's fairly
represented. That matches up with every other thing.
MK, HERMAN: Mmr. Frizell, 1s that
correct?

MR. FRIZELL: That's the proposal

STATE SHORTHAND REPORYING SERVICE, InC.
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yes.
BY -~8Ke hERMAN:

oo Qe Vo you know the price of the units?

A, NO, 1 don't know the price of the units. And

partially that's got to do with the wide world of
economics outside otvtnis room and how'long it takes
to get built ana what kind =--
Mmke FRIZELL: Price projections
were done py the architect last week.
| MK. HEKMAN: Last week?
Mk, FRIZELL: The price
projections.
BY MR. HERMANS
Qe | But when you prepared your data, vyou

didn't know the ~- what the prices were?

e

A, General range of price,
\“—&-—-—-— ......
Qe what is that general range that you used
A, On the low side of the garden apartments,

townhouses, it's in the rage of $50,000; and, on the

high end of the single families, it's $100,000. You

aans .t

know, an average.

Qe Is it a consistent blend of fifty to one
hundred that you used?
A, I'm not the person =-=-

Mike FRIZELL: You didn't use 1it?
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MK. HERMAN: It he dian't, let
him say ic,

BERE : MR, FRIZELL: All we asked him to
do was tell us what the break even point, what the
averaye point -~

MR, HERiAN:  Fine, Mr. Chairman,
I would appreciate it it the witness can say, I don't
Knowe, I'll accept “I don't kndw“. But I would
appreciate if we could get the answer from him-
instead ot mr. Frizell.
Y MR. HERMAN:

2. If you don't know, we'll accept that
answer, but on the $50,00q_;q\$100,000 -
A, I was not asked to providé that information and
therefore I didn't.
"7 MK. SAGOTSKY: I would believe

the answer is no, hé doesn't know.,

Is that what it amounts té?

=% MR. FRIZELL: He doesn't know

wnat? . I mean, thét's the point. -
BY MR. HEKMAN:

Qe Do you know, generally, how many units
are going to be sold at the $50,000 price and how

many at the $100,000 and how many at 707?
e TN .
A. (NO .

-
e -
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A. Oh, they sure as hell do. The developer ana
averybody else is an awful lot ot people.

TR Q. Fine. Do you want to go through =--
A. I'm not representing that I don't know anythinj
based on what the developer told me. I'm representing
no that Rich Brunelli told me,

THE CHAIRMAN: I'm going to
intefject a point here. ‘The Chair -- I've already
ruled that we héve no facts. No one's developed any
facts as to what the actual median income is in Colts
Neck, right now. It was attempted to present it. It
wash't accurate. It wasn't based on any IRS reports
or anything. 1 don't think it*s fair thaﬁ this
witness tor Mr. Brunelli would have the slightest
idea ot the income or type people that will occupy
these residences.

MR. HERMAN: That's really what
I'm trying tp -

al THE CHAIRMAN: I don't think we
can. It would alli be speculative.

THE WITNESS: If I can answer,
provide one piece of information to that, a $60,000
nomevcaﬁnot be purchased by somebody whose income is
within the bottom 98 percent of household income

within the United States. The cost of purchasing a
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house at the titty aﬁd $60,000 price range with
interest rates as they are goday,'even though they
are going down, means that incomes for those hoaes
nave to be within the top two and three percent
income within the country.

MR, FRIZELL: You are assuming
that he's going to iinance at normal rates?

THE WITNESS: These are notb
subsidized housing units, non-subsidized by direct
casn paymentsrtnrough some government programe. If
you have to go FHA financing or VA financing or Farm
Hoine Administration tinancing, if you do any of those
types ot things, regardless of the type of financjnq,
the income that's necessary for whatever is propoSed
here 1is going'to be within the top five percent
within the nation and New Jersey within five percent.
So it's going to be top five percent in RNew Jersey.
And so I do know a few things about what level ot
ecanomic status. |

_— MR, SAGOTSKY: Mr. Chairman, I
think the witneSs has gotten to a point beyond --

MR. BRERMAN: No, I think this 1s
part of what -- excuse --

MR. FRIZELL: You asked a

question then I'1l1l object. Go ahead, ask a question
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8Y MR, HERMAN:

e Qe vid you just say that to purchase a unit
or--a house :or 50 to $60,000 would generally require
one being in the top tive -- I think you said five
perceni in the nation economicall&?

A, A family, corrept.

Q. Okay.b Andfthat‘would be ftor the 50 to
$§60,000, which I think is your understanding as the
low side ot the éost ot housing?

A. The low side of the fair market housing.

Q. on the high side, obviousiy that five
percent figuie is reduced? 1 don't want to guess,
A, It drops 6ft very fast.

Q. So you are saying, 1 think, that the
people who would be buying in this community, in
Colts nNeck Village, would almost all of them would be
in the top tive percent of the economic level,
nationwide?

A In this region, in this is région, yés.

- Q. Did you say that there would be no subsidi
housing or your projecions ére based on no subsidized.
housing?

A. I was just talking about price of housing

"without subsidized dollars.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let's correct tha;.
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I think your assumption might be correct and mayﬁe
yohr-want to correct your statement, You did say
there woula be no subsidized housing.

MRe LRIZELL: It's not figured in
the assumption. Subsidized is senior citizens. I
just want to get these approved. Let's just get to
the facts here. o

THE CHAIRMAN: Therplans do call,
on an overall basis, tor some subsidized housing.

THE WITNESS: Right, I don't
deny that. The discussion as to what incbme ranges
were necessary to purchase a house, 95 percent of the
proposed development which is no£ subsidized. we're
speaking of market conditions and money available
without subsidized dollars.,

THE CHAIRMAN: You objected to
those three wordsvwhich.is not subsidized. I think
you are correct,

= THE WITNESS: I say that‘because
there are so many varieties of supbsidized housing,
perhaps but which are available to such select
segments ot the market,

THE CHAIRMAN: But you are aware
that some of this was supsidized.

THE WITNESS: Sure.
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THE CHAIRMAN: I think it's time
for--a five minute recess to change paper.

e (whereupon a recess is taken at

(The hearing reconvenes at 9:30
Pemeo)
8Y MR, HERMAN:

Q. Mr. Radway, to finish np wi;h the line
of questions we were engaged in before, do you have
an opinion as to whether the number of children per
unit would vary substantially in Colts Neck Village
based upon the price that the units are sold for?

A, Well, trying to define “substantially®, I
wouldn't say it varies substantially based on price;

Q. would it vary substantially based upon
the economic level of the residents?

A It will vary a little bit, based on that,. It's
not the controlling factor.

=2 Qe would it vary substantially based upon
the -typical wage ot the residents?
A; I guess you'd have to say, yes, it could vary.

Q. Would it vary substantially based on the
size of the unit?

Al Yes., T'he size of unit would be more important

than any ditterentiation.
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Q. How s07?
A, The more available space and the more bedrooms

R S

there are there's a pretty solidly established

correlation between wore bedrooms and more space and

~
~

more chiidren.

Q. - How about based on the fact that housing
might be susidized or not?
A, \Depends entirely upon the progfam;

Ue Which program, Colts Neck's municipal
Program?
A. No, the subSidization program.

Q. How about the progtam that is proposed
by the developer, would that have =--
A, Well, there's no specific thing. You are
talking about two extremes, elderly housing perhaps
on one extreme and housing for a family on the other
extreme, Certainly there is a major ditference
between those two categories.

Q. If the subsidy program proposed by the

developer is not limited to the seniors, do you have
an ;Einion as to whether the number ot children per

unit from those subsidized units would Se higher or

lower than the number of children per unit in the

palance of that development?

A, For a three bedroom unit?

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, IwC.
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U. All other conditions being the same;
sq&gfnumber ot bedrooms, same number ot square teet
on:the subsidized -- non-senior citizens subsidized
nousing. Would that produce more or less children

all other things being equal?

A, I think it would be slightly more.
Q. Slightly more children per'unit?
A. Yeah, in the neighborhood of fractions; not in

the neighborhood of doubling or tripling. Part of
the reasons for that is the subsidized programs do
makeksome attempt in their administration to screen
the tamilies and put families inﬁo housing units
based on a formula which has to do with the sexeé and
the ages ot the Children, of things like that., So

they do make a strong attempt to provide as normal a

~household in people within the unit as you would get

in the conventional household. . And so they make
eQery eftort to make it work, to try and be as very
similar as possible. Within that confines, I still
think‘fhere would be a slightly larger amount of
children; as I said, fractions, /

THE CHAIRMAN: Could I interject

a guestion, please? I asked this of a prior witness

and maybe you could help me. On the subsidized

housing, the local community has no say whatsoever

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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who flows into the subsidized housing? 1It's either
state or Fedéral that decides who occupies those
units?

YHE WITNESS: 1They administer the
program. well, let's sut it this way, they don't
necessarily administer the program. It depends on
how much ot an effort the local goyernment want to
make., Ih the town I worked in ih}Michigan, we had
virtually 100 percent say because we wished to
exercise great control. But the town next to us
didn't want to have any control and didn't want to
have ahy peoplé in its own government dealing with
that issue. So they didn't exercise control. So 1
guess there's, you know,‘an 180 degree end to that,

THE CHAIRMAN: If thé local
community wanted to provide the peréonnei and
exercise that control, they are given ftirst option to.
do so before the state or the Federal government
steps in and dictates?

- THE WITNESS:v Yéah, they‘can
structure it to give priority in =-- not all programs,
but in a good variety of the programs, they can
structure it to give priority to the résidents of
their own'community. And that's within communities

where senior citizen housing -- and the best I can

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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descrivbe it, theicommunity sort of got a middle-aged
pepulation and has their families who are present,
who might want to be close by, who would be the
required age or older. And they have their“children,
who may be 21, 22, just starting out and whose
incomes certainly aren't in the thirty and $40,000

range., An awful lot of communities desire that.

‘fhey want to be able to have housing to have members

of their families to live within their community.
Again, the Federal Government, you‘got to Dbeat

them over the head with a club, all the time. It's
possible, in many cases, to do it, And a lot of
communities decide that's how they're going to meet
their obligation. I can't, you know, guarantee that
that's what it's going to be like in four years or
two years or that's what you are going to do;

THE CHAIRMAN: From past
experience?
- THZ WITNESS: I can from two
experiences, one where it was done that way and one
where it wasn't.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mainly in one case
the community wanted to exercise that control and one

they wanted no part of it.

THE WITNESS: Right.

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC,
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BY MR. HERMAN:

im o Qe Mr. Radway, I'm going to try to expedite
the._balance of my questions. Maybe you ¢an keep your
answers short,

The thrust, oné of the major thrusts ot
your direct testimony seemed to be saying that the
present enrollment in the municipal school system 1is

lower than it used to be and, therefore, implicit in

that, thaﬁ;édditional cnildren produced by Colts Uueck
V111;;e will not seriously strain the existinjg
tacilities., I think that was one of the basic
premises that you were making. Are you aware of the
extent to which the municipal school system was taxed
when it had more students in it than it presently has?
Can you explain further -- by "taxed® I don't mean
trom the revenue standpoint. But, do you know the
methods and the things that the school administrators
were torced to do in order to accommodate the number
of: children that were in the school system a couple
oiwyearé ago?-

A, My discussion with Dr. Unger, he expressed very’
strongly the difficulty that -- the capacity,
obviously, was done by the state formulas, was not --
well, it's calculated and it's -- there's a lot ot

people have to live with that number. It certainly

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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provide for the students in the school.

89

He

had-difticulty going back up, it enrollments went

back u
diftic

that g

p to 1,500. You know, it would be ektremely

ult again. And I think that I indicated also

eneral awareness of that.

Q. 1 appreciate your present answer,

because frankly, I didn't get the iwmpression from

your direct testimony that you felt quite the way you

just said.

Are you aware of the partitions that

were used by the school system to create classroom

and cafeteria space and because the children were

litera

facili

A

1ly busting the seams of the existing
ties?

Yes, Dr. uUnger did point that out to me,

Qe Are you also aware of the additional

programs that have been mandated in very recent years

by the State of New Jersey which have caused the

programs, sSet Up new classrooms, set up new

;municipal school system to have to engage in new

procedures which further tax the physical plant today

and will in the future, more than they did yesterday

or the

day betore? By "yesterday", I mean the recent

yesterdays?

A.

The recent yesterday, last month? Yes,

STALE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC,.
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discussion with Dr. Unger I don't think he probably
discussed every épecitic typé of etfect but he did
déscribe a variety ot them and did indicate that, you
Know, any increase in enrollment would be a severe

e e - e

problem, And 1 thinx, you can ask him when you
“examine him,4I don't think that I misrepresented
anything that he said; or, it our numbers had come up
to 1,400 they come up to 1,400 and we would be
obligated to say that, you know, there's likely to be.
‘a problem.

Q. Did you not mean to imply in direct
testimony that the mere fact that the school
population caused by Colts Neck Village will not
exceed the population that at one time existed here,
you don't mean to imply that that would not severely
tax the existing facilities?

A, I think you asked me it you went to 1,400 would
there be problens., Andbl would agree that, yes, if
it- went to 1,400, there would be problems.

- Q. I noticed absent ?nwyour repor: bp;h
oral or writte;M;;; ;;;ﬂéffect based on the school
populaﬁiéﬁﬁfbfwlie grades hiﬁéythtouqh 12. . Can you

“teTl us why that didn't get a prime study and
consideration on’your part?

A Yeah., It was discussed at the initial

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTIIC SERVICE, INC.
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testimony I gave,. From the information Dr., Unger

provwided me about the uncertain status ot the

‘

regTbnal high school going on, about withdrawing from

the school district and that the drop in trends

"between Bth'é}ade in public school and then the split

of students between 9th grade public school and
Parochial school and a variety of other things, we
felt it was not reasonable for us to try to come into

the middle of a situation which is already very muddy

and try and pose as experts and provide information

when some of the local peoble we talked to woqidn't
pose themselves as experts. We cettaihly -- we can't,

Q. So what you are saying because of your
conversation with Dr. Unyer madé apparent some
uncertainties about the high school situation, you
decided not to study it?
A, We provided some information as to the npmber
ot students we think would be in that nine to 12 age
group; and, additiphal investigations indicated, you
know, that there's some capacity for them but to go
beyond that, we decided that it really wasn't going
to be productive for us and probably wouldn't be
productive with this Board,

Q. Because of the speculative nature of

what you might learn? So what you are saying,

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, InNC.
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because it was difficult to ascertain that, this
Board snouldn't render a decision without reaily
having any input with regard to the ptomised number
of high school age children?

A. No, that this Board should seek advice and

information from somebody who knows a lot more about

that situation than I do.

e

Q. Do you know if the developer has planned
to present us with such a witness?

MR, FRIZELL: No, we don't plan
to present you with such a witness. We, quite
trankly, think’that all the tiscal information is
gfatuitous.

BY MR.”HERMAN:

Q. Are you aware of the means of

ascertaining equal evaluations in assessing this

municipality for the cost of enrolling students in

the regional high school that is a part of it?
Al I don't think I have inquired as to the formula,

I have gotten the information on the tax base and the

‘rates and that intormation,.

Q. but you didn't --
A. I've not generated the formula or checked the
tormula.

Qe Have you used it for purposes of your

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, InC.
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presentation to this Board?
A. 4~ Not tor the regional school district, no.

=i Q. , So that the incréése in ratables that
will occur in this municiégiifyvés a result df Colts
Neck Village and the ettect that will have on the
additiohal contribution that Colts &eck will have to
pay to theiregidn is not part of your study?
A, Correét, it*s not apart of this information,

Q. Did you take intoc consideration the

etfect ot certain major developments, not fo the
Township but in the area, that might impact on the
number ot households and the number of school age
children in conformance with the zoning, prgsent
zoning ordinance, i.e., the proposed expansion by
Beli Laboratories in Holmdel and Mmiddletown
projecting almost 4,000 eﬁp;oyees; or, the ettect
that Route 18 will have on the Township, again, in

contormance with the present zoning which will differ

-from the historical reference that you've used?

.- Mke FRIZELL: I'm not sure I
understand 1in question._ Do you understand it?
A, Do you mean did I interpolate how many new
hodsing units will be in Colts WNeck because of those
things?

Q. Precisely; and, also the number ot
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children?

A. =~ No, I didn't speculate as to either number of

housSeholds or number of students that might come tive
years from now from that development.

Q. Is it reasonable to say that in two
buildings alone to add almost 4,000 employees to the
immediate vicinity, that‘it might Substantially
chanye the expectations for building units in this
municipality?

A. It wight but I wouldn't say it -- not under
present zoning. The Township of Bedminister is
substantially more -- ITT long lines and
substantiglly more ewployees over the last 10 vyears
and bullds less houses than Colts Neck anda has very
similar housing and similér costs.‘ And I don't think
there's a direct correlation between‘new jobs in a
region and specifically any oﬁe communitye.

Q. You did say before that the general
conditions in a community are what -- in and around
the-community are what cauées the single greatest
impact on both the school population and the
development ot the town. And I think you said that
betore when you were referring to East Wwindsor
vis-a-vis the other burlington Counpy?

A, {No verbal response.)
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| MK, HERMAN: I have nothing
tun&nér ot this witness
S - TheE CHAIRMAN: Planning Board

have any questions?
CRUSS~-EXAMINATION BY MK. MARKS:

Q. Mr. Radway, I notice this report on the
police services was prepared by Wayne Senville, Is
héwwith your firm?

A, Yes, he is.

Qe And what is his degrees or whatever? I
notice it's Esquire?

A. Yeah, he's a lawyer.

Q. Does he have any specialized training
beyond that?

MR, FRIZELL: I think we can
agree that that qualifies him to do nothing.

=i MK. MARKS: That's the‘whole

point . of my cross-examination. You beat me to the.
punch,

THE WITNESS: He's qualified to
do a whole lot of things.
BY MR, MARKS:

Q. He doesn't hold a planning degree?

STATE SHORTHAND KLPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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MR, FRIZELL: Do you know?

A, “““No, he does not hold a planning degree. He's a
Masters candidaté in the regionalvplanning program at
renn.

Qe Did he just call up someone and ask for
the information that he put down on this?
A. it's information that comes -- yeah,
essentially he did call people up and find out what
they knew. The information that comes on that
memorandum is as a result of probably contacts with
20 to 25 different people to find out and resulted in
that specitic intormation.

Q. Excuse me, but if you look at this, it
says the memo summarized conversations with -- and it

only lists three people not 20 to 25. Am I correct?

A. Right.

Q. So how is it 20 or 25 and it's only just
three?
A. =- That's wnat it says. It summarizes what those

three-people provided. To get to those three people,
there was a substantial amount ot contact with other
people.

Qe So he went through 22 dead ends untilvhe
got to theée three live ends; is that it?

A. We went to 22 people who knew ditferent things.

STATE SHORTHAND REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
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But these people specitically addressed the guestions
that were raisad by the koard.

S Q. So this report then is based upon Mr.
senville's discussion, end discussion, with three
people; is that correct? I'm just intereéted in how
it's produced.,

A. Right, I guess., I don*t know it any -- 1
can't speak for a tact.,

Q. It you don't know -- is that your answer,
you don't know?
A, I can't speak for a fact that any of the
information dn here was gathered from any other than
those three people. So I would say the information
on here represents his conversations with thgse three
people, . !

0. I see. And the other 22 people was just

a stepping stone to get to these three people?

A, In many ways, yes.

=2 Qe Now this Mr. Bellochio (phonetic), where
does he work? 1I'm a little confused about that.
A, well, it sayé oh there, Police Administrative
services Bureau, Department of Law and Public Satety
in Newatk.
Q. In Newark? So he works for the City ot

Newark; is that correct?
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i0
11
12
13
14
15
lo
17
ly
19
20

21

23
24

25

Radway - cross 98
MR. SAGUGTSKY: If you know.
e | THE WITNESS: I doen't know that
he "works for the City of Newark or the State Highway‘
Department. I didn't talk to him.

MR. FRiZELL: That's a reference

to the Department ot Law and Public Satety ot the

State of nNew Jérsey which has offices at that address
in Newark

MR, MARKS: That's not clear to
me. I want to know if he works for the city of
Newark or what he's attachedvto.

MR, FRIZELL: Mr. Radway doesn't
know. He said he doesn't know.

MR.s MARKS: I would like the
witness --

- MR ¥RIZLLL: He saia it,

BY MRe MARKS:

Yo Is that correct, Mr, Radway, you don‘'t
know?
A. -- . I said I dian't télk to him and 1 don't Kknow.
Q. Do you know what the duties of the chiet

administrative analyst is or are?
A, No, I don't. .
Qe wWhy wés a contact made with Police Chiet

Burnay (phonetic) in Branchburg? Do you know why
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that contact was made?

AT <  Uh huh,
b Ce would you tell me?
A, Une ot the questions that was asked and

aiscussion about at -- the first time I came here was
what would be nécessary to establish a police tforce
and the size ot the police force and perhaps how many
bodies for 24 hour, seven day a week protection, And
he's now the police chief, as it says, newly
established Branchburg force. He's gone through just
recently the problems ot --

Q. Lo you Kknow how someone becomes a police
chiet? Do you know how someone becomes a police
chief?

A. Sure, it varies in many different communities,
The City of Philadelphia hires their's substantially
ditterent than Colts Neck will. |

Qe Is one of the qualifications to become a
police chief is that you have to set up a police

degpartment?

A I don't suppose that it is,

Q. well, what makes you think that a police
chiet is involved in setting up a police department?
A. Well having worked for a city government for

five years as the assistant city manager.
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Q. Then you would know what's involved in

setting up a wolice department fhen because you

worked tor a city government for five years; 15 that

correct?

A, well, that wasn't about what I was to say.

MR. FRIZELL: why don't we let
the witness finisn his answers one at a time before
we interrupt?

Q. Well; I would like to find out.,
A, Well, I Qould like to cohtinue with the track.
Having been in that‘position and observed on a daily
and weekly basis how the police force operates I
would be inclined to~su;pect that most police chiefs
have a yood understanding ot administration.

Qe You'd be in;lined to suspect. What does.
that mean?

rHE CHAIRMAN: Let him tinish,
Mr. marks. I think he was going to say some more.

:; MRe SAGOTSKY: He objected to his
quote-inclinatibn to suspect.

MR. MARKS: Either he knows or he
doesn't Know.

MKk, SAGOTSKY: That's the part --

THE CHAIRMAN: 1 was hoping that

the inclination to suspect would lead to something
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concrete.

e MR. MARKS: That's pretty tenuous.

Mike NIEMAN: Can I ask where

we're going with this?

MR, FxIZELL: I would like to

knows That was the best intormation Mr.

get, He was asked by the Board about the

101

Radway could

intormation.,

MKR. MARKS: I'm sure this

memorandum was prepared with every good intention but

I think it's probative value is zip.

MK, FRIZELL: You are certainly

entitled to make that argument at the end ot the case.

But really, it was obviously prepared by Mr.

offtice.

MR. MARKS: Without too much

detail, correct?

Mk, FRIZELL: The detail that is
there is there. I don't think any anybody needs are

great elucidation to know but police chief, in

Radway's

gefieral, knows some things -- probably more than I do =--

about how to run a police department, I don't know.

for what it's worth =--

MK. SAGUTSKY: Mr. Cnairman,

may add at this point, the Board will conclude ‘as to

it

I

the examination of the report. I think Counselor has
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brought out how it was prepared and the extent to,v
whdch it was prepared; I think’at this juncture, I
would suggest that it would your evaluation, unless
Counselor wants to bring out further on cross, the
way the matter was reported. But I would say at this
juncture ot the case the point been pretty well made
out.

Mk, MARKS: Fine. 1I'll move on
to another line of ingquiry.
BY MR, MARKS:

Qe Mr., Radway, excuse me, I don't recall
from the last time. You are a planner?
A, Cotrect.‘

Qe If you were to assume for a second that
the location of the Colts Neck Village was, let's say,
a mile and a halt away from where it is in either
direction, but so iong as it remains in (Colts Neck
fownship, woula that have any chahge -- would that
change youi figures, your analysis in any way?

A.—- well, I gquess I wouldn't know that until I did
the analysis.

Q. well, do you think that the fact that it
would be located, let's say, a mile away rather than
a mile and a half away from the present site, would

that change the conclusions that you reached in your
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report?

e - MR. FRIZELL: I think there's an

awfuel lot of assumptions.

ME., MARKS: I want the witness to

answer the question.

MK, FRIZELL: I'm objecting.

MR. MARKS: Make your objection.

If he's in trouble, object.

MR, SAGOTSKY: I guess you looked

the wrong way, Mr. Frizell, so =--

MR FRIZELL: 1 was looking at

George washington on that wall, Mr. Sagotsky.

THE CHAIRMAN: All levity aside,

it's guite obvious to the Cnair what Mr. Marks is

getting at. Let's see if we can get an answer.

not -- you can't give him an answer?

MR, FRIZELL: My objection

is

It

-

-

THE CHAIRMAN: It's quite obvious,

itthis PUD were somewhere else in the Township =--

- : : Mke FRIZELL: Mr. Schrumpt,

you please, I will finish my objection.

to make comments, please =--

i

f

If you want

THE CHAIRMAN: I thought you were

done.

MR. FRIZELL: I don't know how
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that's possible, since I didn't even say a word.

e The question is improperly stated
betause it makes an assumption that the same types of
houses and the same types of price ranges, et cetera,
could be achieved elsewhere in this 71ownship. And I
think -- I don't think that assumption can be made.
And 1 don't thinkfiﬁ can be demonstrated and is
certainly not within the province ot the knowledge of
this witness.

MKR. MARKS: One doesn't have to
prove anything on an assumbtion, Mr. Chairman, and
that's all I asked the witness to do.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think it's
pretty obvious that thevwitnesé, by some means or
another, has been instructea not to answer the
question; so, please proceed.

MR. MARKS: Would this be another
instance of the Board not receiving a response to a
quéstion,lmr. Chairman?

- THE CHAIRMAN: I would éonstrue
it as such, yes.

Mk, FRIZELL: I didn't instruct
the witness not to answer the question.

THE WITNESS: vCan-the witngss
provide a comment?
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